
MINUTES OF THE MAYOR’S COMMITTEE OF THE 17TH AUGUST 2009 

PETERLEE TOWN COUNCIL 
 

THE MINUTES OF THE MAYOR’S COMMITTEE 
 

HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, SHOTTON HALL,  
PETERLEE 

 
ON MONDAY 17TH AUGUST 2009 

 
 

PRESENT:   COUN. J ALVEY (CHAIR) 
 
Mesdames: S McDonnell, L Wood, J I Measor & M 
Milsom  

 
Messrs: R Kyle, T A Jones, C J Metcalfe, H Bennett 
MBE, J Hardy, W M Jeffrey, D Langan, C Robbins, R 
Huitson, D Milsom & E W Hall 

 
 
 MEMBERS WERE REMINDED OF THE NEED TO 
 DISCLOSE ANY INTEREST PREJUDICAL OR PERSONAL 
 IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT. 
 
 
 21. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies had been received and accepted from Councillors G 
Cowie and R Jones. 

 
 
 
22. THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING, a copy of which had 

been circulated to each Member, were accepted. 
 
 
 
23. DONATIONS RECEIVED SINCE THE LAST MEETING 

Mayoress “At Home” Friday 7th August 2009  
It was reported that a sum of £210.50 had been raised at this event 
for the Mayor’s Charity Appeal Fund. 
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The Mayor thanked Councillor J Alvey and his wife and Councillor 
J Hardy for selling raffle tickets on his behalf at the event. 
 
RECOMMENDED that the information given, be noted. 

 
 
 
24. BANK HOLIDAY – 31ST AUGUST 2009 – TOWN CENTRE 

COLLECTION 
 

Assistance at the collection to be held on behalf of the Mayor’s 
Charity at the Bank Holiday Market was requested.  Councillors W 
M Jeffrey, J I Measor and C Robbins offered to take the first 
session. 

 
RECOMMENDED any Member wishing to assist contact the 
Mayor’s Secretary. 

 
 
25. MAYOR’S CHARITY BALL – FRIDAY 6TH NOVEMBER 2009 
 (a) Printing of Menu Programmes/Tickets 

RECOMMENDED that the programme be styled as in 
previous years at a cost of £354.00  

 
 (b) Menu 

RECOMMENDED the proposed menu be accepted with 
the increase of 50p per person being noted. 

   
 

(c) Price of Tickets 
 RECOMMENDED that the ticket price be set as £23.00. 

 
 
PRIOR TO CONSIDERATION OF THE FOLLOWING ITEM 
COUNCILLOR H BENNETT MBE DECLARED HIS INTEREST AND 
TOOK NO PART IN THE DISCUSSION WHICH ENSUED. 
 
 
26. CHARITY COLLECTION BOXES – COUNCIL PREMISES 
 

The Mayor asked for consideration to be given in him placing 
collection boxes on the three bars belonging to the Town Council.  
It was suggested that to do this the Charity may need to have a 
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registered charity number displayed.  The Town Clerk assured he 
would look into this and report back to Members. 
 
RECOMMENDED that this proposal be looked into further 
and considered at a future meeting.  


